

PETERSON ELEMENTARY SCHOOL
LOCAL SCHOOL COUNCIL MEETING
Thursday, Sept 20, 2018 6:30pm, STEM Room

Local School Council Members Present:, Leslie Combs, Chuck Deters, Martha Hindaileh, Karla Holcomb, Kathleen Hurley, Lloy Johnston, Kate Kane, Maleeha Mubashiruddin, Karla Rivera, Tom Ruby

Local School Council Members Absent: Jenise Celestin

Public Present: Nadir Elmasri, Yalil Nieves

Called to Order: 6:45 pm **Adjourned:** 8:56 pm **Next Meeting:** October 17, 6:30pm

1. Explanation of Local School Council meetings
2. Call to Order - Lloy called the meeting to order at 6:45pm
3. Vote to Approve Meeting Agenda
 - a. Karla H. requested that mandates and social/emotional learning be added to the agenda under old business, it was added.
 - b. Lloy moved to accept the agenda with that change, Marti seconded the motion and it was approved unanimously.
4. Vote to Approve Previous Meeting Minutes
 - a. Karla H. moved to approve the July 10, June 13 and May 2nd, 2018 meeting minutes as written, Karla R. seconded the motion and it was approved unanimously.
5. Public Comment – none
6. Community Circle – Team Building exercise
 - a. Each LSC member spoke about why they wanted to serve on the LSC

Reports

1. Reports

- a) PAC Report (Parent Advisory Committee) – Kate noted that there was a Title 1 Funding presentation at the recent PAC meeting
- b) Principal's Report with CIWP Update – see attached report.
- c) PPLC Report (Professional Personnel Leadership Committee– none
- d) BAC Report (Bilingual Advisory Committee) – BAC is combined with PAC, BAC elected officers at the most recent PAC/BAC meeting and they will continue their meetings in conjunction with the PAC meetings.

Old Business

1. Peterson Attire Update
 - a. Kate reported that a student committee of 5th – 8th graders is being formed to help develop a dress code. The kids are passionate about it and Kate wants to make sure they have a voice. There is no dress code in place now.
2. Field Updates
 - a. In the Principals Report Kate noted that there were several Peterson Field Community Feedback sessions held in August and September. They are working on getting bids and are hoping construction is expected to start in April, 2019.
 - b. They have started a list of other capital improvements needed at the school in case the cost of the field is less than the funds that have been allotted to the school.
3. Garden Updates
 - a. Tom Ruby reported that alumni are helping develop ideas, and that they are working on ways to integrate the garden into curriculum.
4. Art Committee Updates
 - a. The arts Committee had a meeting prior to the LSC meeting, they are discussing ways to create and strengthen opportunities for arts' integration and education at Peterson. Judy Edstrom is providing art classes to kindergarteners – 4th graders.
5. Peterson LSC reaching a larger community audience
 - a. There was a discussion about a process to see how we can reach out better to the whole Peterson community to increase attendance at LSC and other important meetings, including providing translation and notifying parents of meetings in ways that will reach them.
6. Mandates/Social Emotional Learning – tabled until the next meeting

New Business

1. Parent Representative Election
 - a. Due to Erica moving out of state, there is an opening for a parent representative on the LSC. The deadline for submitting applications is October 10th, and the LSC will vote for the representative at the LSC meeting on October 17.
2. Capitol Funds Projects – discussed previously
3. Discussion and Vote on Transfer of Funds – none
4. Discussion and Vote on Fundraising – none
5. Adjournment
 - a. Lloy adjourned the meeting at 8:56pm